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Short-term Rehabilitation & Therapy 
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Grandkids/V.I.K Program is Expanding 
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OUR COMMUNITIES 

Recruitment of child care workers is 

underway.  Anyone interested in 

becoming a teacher or assistant in the 

Grandkids Program, is encouraged to 

fill out an application online at 

www.sjlhome.com or the front desk at 

St. John Lutheran Home.   

Anyone wishing to assist financially, 

may make a donation to the St. John’s 

Circle of Care Foundation and mark it 

specifically for the Grandkids program.  

SAVE THE DATE 
 

Dad’s Belgian Waffles: Sunday April 7th 8:30 AM—12:30 PM 

Chapel Of the Good Shepherd 

 

Easter Egg Hunt: Saturday April 20th—St. John’s Circle of Care 

 

Trigger Tournament: Sunday June 2nd  10 - 4 Springfield Sportsman Club 

(Trapshooting Fundraiser) CONTACT: 507-732-3200 for more info 

 

 

 

As I write this update, I think about how much we talk about the weather in 
Minnesota.  The most snow in February “ever”! The cold, the wind, snow-
drifts and ice dams, you know, we are pretty tough here.  I am so proud of our 
staff and the overwhelming majority who take their job seriously and make it 
to work regardless of the conditions...we have had many staff plan to stay 
overnight in order to be at their job in the morning, what an honor to have 
staff that are that committed to doing their job.  I thank you all! 
 
I am pleased to say that our new carpet and day room floors have been 
installed.  It is a positive and good looking change.  Stop in and take a look.  
As I have said, some of our upgrades will improve our look and buy some time 
while we develop a master plan for the St. John’s campus.  Our building was 
built for 130 residents and we now serve about 70.  We are not efficient in 
operations and need many improvements.  That is why we are working with 
an architect to develop some ideas of what we might consider doing for the 
future.  I am hoping we can share some planning results in May or early June.   
 
St. John’s is a “Circle of Care” when it comes to meeting community health 
and child care needs.  We want to build on our foundation and reputation and 
be forward thinking to our future.  Our Board of Directors are very supportive 
and understand that being proactive is not an option but a necessity if we 
want to continue our leadership in caregiving.   
 
We thank all of you for your support as we move forward in this process.  
Should you have thoughts or ideas during this planning process, please share 
them with myself or our leadership staff.   
 

          All my best,   
                                                                      Tom  
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CONGRATULATIONS to Sue Steffl on 40 

years of service!!!  Loyal and dedicated 

employees like Sue are the foundation to 

providing quality care at St. John's. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

MAKE A DIFFERENCE….VOLUNTEER 
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St. John’s prides itself on going above and beyond in meeting the needs of 

all the residents and tenants within our Circle of Care.  Volunteers are needed to 

assist in daily activities on the campus.  Do you have extra time during your day 

to make a difference?   

 

  Why Volunteer…. 
 Helping others feels good! 

 Meet new people. 

 Support your community. 

 Experience new ideas and skills. 
  

  How to Volunteer… 
 Contact Alyssa Larson at 507-723-3224 or alarson@sjlhome.com. 

 Fill out volunteer forms. 

 Attend an orientation briefing prior to starting. 

 Coordinate your availabilities! 
 

 

THE GOOD NEWS  

A publication of  
St. John’s Circle of Care 

 
Editor & Design: Lindsey Beyer 
Layout & Printing: Deluxe Print 

 

If you have questions about this 
publication please contact 

Lindsey Beyer at 
 507-723-3200 or  

lindsey@sjlhome.com 
 

St. Johns Circle of Care 
201 South County Road 5 

Springfield, MN 56087 
507-723-3200 

www.sjlhome.com 
 

 

 

 

St. John’s 
Board of Directors 

 

 Dan Olson                  Chair  
 Randy Therkilsen  Vice Chair 
 Laurie Fredin              Secretary 
 Jo Schwartz           Treasurer 
 Gilbert Anderson       Director 
 Willis Meyer      Director 
 Paula Roiger  Director 
 Rachael Evers Director 
 Pam Wendt Director 
        

We are seeking volunteers of all ages 

who are interested in enhancing the 

lives of our residents through their 

time, talents and genuine caring.

Jr. Volunteer Maddie. 

Cheryl  plays piano for our 

Holiday Open House.   

Below volunteer Dotty gives 

her time helping at our annual 

Memory Walk in September.   

Auxiliary President Marianne 

provides a Memorial Day 

program for our residents. 

Volunteers Melissa and Connie 

help decorate one of our many 

Christmas trees. 

Below the Winkelmann girls 

made snowman and sleigh 

crafts for each of the residents!   
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YOUR  GIFT MEANS WE CAN CONTINUE TO SERVE THOSE AT ST. JOHN CIRCLE OF CARE. 
YES, I WISH TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE WITH A GIFT OF…(CIRCLE ONE) 
 

$25  $50  $100       OTHER AMOUNT: $__________ 
 

Name(s) as should appear in recognition:_________________________ In Memory Of______________________          
 
 I wish to remain anonymous. 

 
Street address__________________________ City,State, Zip:____________________________________ 
 
Email:_________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
I have enclosed a check payable to St. John Lutheran Home Foundation.   
 

YOU CAN ALSO MAKE YOUR GIFT ONLINE NOW AT   www.sjlhome.com/give-now/ 

In Honor of 
Ramsey Beyer 
Maynard Beyer 
 
In Honor of: 
Ron & Sharon Sturm 
Ralph & Judi Weber 
Friends of Ron and Sharon 
 
In Honor of:  
Vera Kasa 
Fred & Paula Welsch  
 
Donations and In Kind 
Donations 
Allina Health System 
Altermatt, Jen 
American Legion Post 257 
Ames, Angela 
Amsden, Luke 
Anderson, Dennis & Sally 
Anderson, Gilbert & Linda 
Angie Gode Agency 
Anytime Fitness of Springfield 
Bast, Kurt & Sarah 
Bast, Laura 
Baynes, John & Jean 
Beers Family Dental 
Beyer, Clayton & Deb 
Beyer, Maynard & Sharon 
Beyer, Ramsey & Lindsey 
Bielen, Avona 
Blackstad, Sadie 
Bliss, Gennifer 
Bockhold, Joseph & Tami 
Boen, Brian 
Boyle, Glenna 
Buddensiek, Calvin & Dawn 
Buege, Scott & Roxie 
Buege, Tom 
Buerkle, Mark 
Claeys, Fay 
DeLambert, Dotty 
Dunatchik, Joanne 
Dunn, Paul 
Ebnet, Albert & Madonna 
Ed's Repair 
Elsing, Dale & Gloria 

Erickson, Curt & Andy 
F & M Insurance Agency 
F & M State Bank 
Farmward Cooperative 
Fink, Bob & Heidi 
Frank, Amanda 
Fredin, Brian & Laurie 
Frost, Betty 
Frykman, Barbara 
Garness, Marlys 
Glaeseman, Kurt & Mary 
Gode, Curt & Angie 
Goeritz, Tom & Colleen 
Griebel, Dennis 
Groebner, Ken & Sherry 
Hacker, Lynn 
Halter, Bill 
Halter, Cassandra 
Hansen , Nancy 
Hansen, Rob & Lynn 
Hayden, Jennifer 
Hayden, Tom & Linda 
Hayes, Jim & Colleen 
Hillesheim, Cletus & Kathy 
Hobt, Kaitlyn 
Hoffmann, Lynn & Mary Beth 
Houchens, Eric 
Hoyt, Troy & Darcy 
Jeanette Rempel Family 
Johnson, Dale & Janet 
Johnson, Darwin & Carol 
Kissner, Nancy 
Koll, Ken & Shari 
Kratz, Bob & Marilyn 
Kratz, Jan 
Krieg, Curt & Jan 
Krinke, Thomas & Susan 
Krueger, Gary & Mary 
Krueger, Matt & Vicky 
Lang, Barry 
Lang, Kayla 
LaRosa, Carla 
Larson, Alyssa 
Larson, Johnny 
Larson, Martin & Mary 
Larson, Teresa 
Lindeman, Jim & Carlotta 
Lipetzky, David & Judy 

Longsdorf, Laurie 
Loomis, Tucker & Shari 
Mary-Martha Circle  
Mathiowetz Construction 
Company 
Mathiowetz, Mary Lou 
McMullen, Rich & Sue 
Meine, Steve & Robin 
Miesen, Jim & Deb 
MN Gladiolus Society  
Moe, Roger & Kay 
Mohr, Theodore & Elizabeth 
Monsanto Inc. 
Moritz, John & Judy 
Moulder, Kay 
Mueller, John & Katie 
Nelson, P. Kay 
New Hope Lutheran Church 
Norton, Joanne 
Nuvera, Inc. 
O'Donnell, Kerry 
Olson, Dan & Shelley 
Pankonin, Bruce & Elizabeth 
Pautzke, Jody 
Petersen, Ralph & Edna 
Petersen, Tim & Kahla 
Pieschel, Mike & Jodi 
Platz, Mike & Clarice 
Potter, Jim & Ruby 
Prairie Plan Investments 
Prechel, Roger & Julie 
Rassett, Deb 
Red Rock Bank of Springfield 
Reiner, Tom & Brenda 
Richert, Roland & Lenore 
Riverside Animal Clinic 
Roiger, Al & Paula 
Roland Boettger Rev. Trust 
Ron & Sharon Sturm Family 
Foundation 
Ryan, Tim & Loree 
Ryan, Tom & Kori 
Savage, Kenneth & Marvo 
Sawyer, Marsha 
Schmidt, Cora 
Schmitz, Glenn & Donna 
Schmitz, Ramona 
Scholtz, Dennis & Dianna 

Schrader, Cathy 
Schultz, Jennifer 
Schwartz Farms 
Schwartz, Elsie 
Schwartz, Kevin & Jo 
Schwarzrock, Sara 
Seaman, Randy 
Sheesley, Michaela 
Smith, Rod & Julie 
South Point Federal Credit 
Union 
St. John Lutheran Home 
Auxiliary 
St. Paul Council of Catholic 
Women 
St. Paul Lutheran Church 
Staruck, Cheryl 
Stevens, Suzanne 
Streich, Chelsey 
Stremcha, Joe 
Sturm, Dick & Alicia 
Thoreson, Scott & Gwen 
Thrifty White Pharmacy 
Titman, Shirley 
Tomschin, Duane & Barb 
Torkelson, Mark & Donna 
Trebesch, Butch & Carrie 
Trebesch, Inez 
Turbes, Dorothy 
Tutka, Sandra 
Vogel, Pat & Amy 
Wall, Don & Rose 
Wallin, Linda 
Walter, Maxine 
Weber, Dan & Linda 
Weedman, Judy 
Welch, Bob & Amy 
Welsch, Fred & Paula 
Wenisch, Jamie 
Wetter, Noel & Carol 
Wilhelmi, Brandon & Katie 
Zak, John & Val 
Ziegenhagen, Pearl 

CUT ALONG HERE 
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Ardis T. Pautzke 
Terry Pautzke 
Dennis Griebel 
 
Arlene Hartwick 
Judith Essen 
Margaret Moe 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
Angela Ames 
Carl & Yvonne Todtleben 
Carol Carlson 
David & Carolyn Wendt 
Curt & Lora Frederiksen 
Dorothy Geis 
Ray & Leona Schottle 
Mary Ann Tauer 
Loretta Tostenrud 
 
Arlene Wendland 
Bruce & Elona Graff 
Thomas & Susan Krinke 
 
Arnold Turbes 
 Dorothy Turbes 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
 
Butch & Dorothy Schenk 
John & Dawn Schenk 
 
Char Zimmerman 
Roger & Kay Moe 
 
Clyde & Helen Bishir 
Ken & Rachel Bishir 
 
Clyde Schmidt 
Les & Marion Vanderwerf 
 
Curtis Shoen 
Lenore Krueger 
 
Dale & Dean Bishir 
Ken & Rachel Bishir 
 
Dale Bassett 
Les & Marion Vanderwerf 
Clayton & Debra Beyer 
 
Dan Hacker 
Roland & Lenore Richert 
Laura Bast 
 
Deceased of 2018 
Father Phil Schotzko 
 
Dick Wegner 
Les & Marion Vanderwerf 
Sharon Trapp 
 
Donna Gramentz 
Gene Gramentz 
 
Dorothy Wells 
Todd & Joy Wells 

We Recognize and Thank Our Donors 

With heartfelt gratitude we acknowledge the gifts received  
May 23, 2018—December 31, 2018 

Mavis Gluth 
Vera Kasa 
John & Pat Ryan 
 
Maynard Nelson 
P. Kay Nelson 
 
Netter Holm 
Marsha Zisler 
 
Norbert Matter 
Tina Matter 
 
Norm Wilson 
Bryan & Connie Norum 
 
Peter C. Hedstrom 
Alison & Lucas Farm 
Bob & Helen Lamote 
David & Carolyn Wendt 
Judy Weedman 
Richard & Shari Loomis 
A. Joseph & Tami Bockhold 
Roger & Julie Prechel 
Katie & Brian Sundberg 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
 
Phyllis M Roiger 
Jan & Christine Davidson 
 
R. M. Tessien 
Patricia Walter 
 
Ray Schottle 
Adonna Evers 
 Leona Schottle 
Connie Johnson 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
 
Robert Kelly 
Les & Marion Vanderwerf 
 
Roger Grunig 
Omer & June Kallevig 
Ronald & Sharon Sturm 
Elaine Hoffman 
 Dorothy Grunig 
Clayton & Debra Beyer 
Ray & Denice Evers 
Wendell & Martha Fredin 
 
Sylvia Mangen 
Neil & Rose Mangen 
 
Trygve and Doris Helleloid 
Dr. Mike and Laura Morris 
 
 
William Von Fischer 
Linus & Mary Stifter 
 
Yvonne Meindl 
James & Carlotta Lindeman 

Henrietta Chatterton 
Margaret Anzevino 
 
Jane Klisch 
Nick & Raina Klisch 
 
Jeanette Rempel 
David & Carolyn Wendt 
Paul & Jodi Kjolhaug 
 
John  R. and Sally Carlson 
 Carlson Family Foundation 
 
Kathleen Dehmlow 
Emil & Judy Trebesch 
 
Knut Garness 
Marlys Garness 
 
Lorraine Kolbe 
Marlene Kolbe 
 
Lorraine Schulte 
Loretta Tostenrud 
Richard & Karen Brandl 
Ronald & Sharon Sturm 
 
Louie Sellner 
Gary & Mary Krueger 
 
Lula Marz 
Elaine Hoffman 
Daniel & Shelley Olson 
Ken & Rachel Bishir 
Richard & Karen Brandl 
Clayton & Debra Beyer 
Mary Ann Tauer 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
Glenn & Frances Schmitz 
Barry & Barb Johnson 
Alan & Paula Roiger 
Ronald & Sharon Sturm 
Betty Frost 
Carl & Yvonne Todtleben 
Dermont & Bonnie Wells 
Brenda Anderson 
Ronald & Mary Mathiowetz 
Christina Huseby 
Neil & Jody Ryan 
 
Margaret Clark 
Clayton & Debra Beyer 
Duane & Pat Dauer 
 
Marjorie Reddemann 
Ray & Denice Evers 
Jerome & Dorothy Huiras 
Ronald & Sharon Sturm 
Howard & Darlene Lokensgard 
 
Maureen Kersten 
Bob & Heidi Fink 
 

Edward Tauer 
Mary Ann Tauer 
 
Elmer Evers 
Jane Evers 
Cheryl Diede 
John & Pat Ryan 
Clayton & Deb Beyer 
 
Elwin Schubbe 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
Omer & June Kallevig 
Elaine Hoffman 
Darwin and Carol Johnson 
 
Esther Foy 
Delores Hogen 
Ken & Rachel Bishir 
Glenn & Arlene Dammann 
 
Eugene Kubitza 
Richard & Shari Loomis 
Mike & Jodi Pieschel 
Clayton & Debra Beyer 
Laura Bast 
 
Eugene Zimmerman 
 Irene Zimmerman 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
 
Evelyn Weber 
Michael & Clarice Platz 
Salli Meyer 
Angela Ames 
Stephen & Flo Wenisch 
Duane & Pat Dauer 
 
Family & Friends 
Steven & Robin McNutt 
 
Fidelis Steinke 
Daniel & Julie Lassegard 
 
Francis Kaufenberg 
Jordan and Jeanette Pidde 
Paul & Jo Muske 
Clayton & Debra Beyer 
Connie Juenemann 
Kristen Anderson 
 
Frank Boyle 
Marie Gervais 
 
Gladys Bigot 
Carla LaRosa 
 
Glen Borchardt 
Elaine Borchardt 
 
Glen Kuebler 
Neil & Rose Mangen 
 
Helen Valentien 
Ray & Diane Potter 
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Give to the Max 2018 
This last November we held our annual Give to the Max Day.  This national giving 
day was a great success for St. John’s Circle of Care Foundation, and for that we 
owe you a debt of gratitude. 
  
A special thank you to our matching gift from the Roland Boettger Trust and to 
our generous donors, we were able to raise over $8,000.   
  
We recognize there are a lot of asks, and a lot of worthy causes, on Give to the Max 
Day. We are very appreciative of the support we received on this day and all year 
long. 
  

Our Project 
The Foundation was able to purchase forty 32 inch flat screen TV's and mounts for 
resident rooms. 
 
THANK YOU to everyone who continue to support St. John's Circle of Care. 
Because of your thoughtfulness, we are able to continue the work of enabling 
all who are within our Circle of Care the ability to THRIVE TOGETHER! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

St. John’s Foundation  
Board of Directors  

 
 Linda Weber             President 
 Gilbert Anderson     Secretary 
 Jo Schwartz              Treasurer 
 Jeff Krueger          Director 
Sharon Pieschel        Director 
Randy Therkilsen     Director 
Dale Lindmeier         Director 

 

 

Lindsey Beyer 

Foundation Director 

Hospice Room Updated 

Through a generous donation to our Foundation we were able to update one of our 

Hospice Rooms. 

St. John Lutheran Home provides  three rooms specifically designed for Hospice care. 

While in Hospice the client’s doctor, hospice nurse and St. John Lutheran home staff, 

including our Chaplain look for the best way to meet the physical, spiritual and psycho

-social needs of the client and family. 

Keep up the support 
  
Even though Give to the Max Day has come and gone, please consider to continue to 
support our mission.   
                              
“St. John’s Circle of Care provides services and support that enable all who are within 

our Circle of Care the ability to “Thrive Together.” 
  
Again, THANK YOU and on behalf of the St. John’s Circle of Care Foundation we are 
humbled by your support!  
 
For other giving or volunteer opportunities or suggestions, please contact the 
Foundation office at 507-723-3205. 



 

Grandkids/V.I.K Program is Expanding 
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In expanding the Grandkids program, St. John’s is making an investment to ensure children are well 

cared for and educated in a safe, stable, nurturing learning environment.  In establishing an 

intergenerational day care center 30 years ago, St. John Lutheran Home took advantage of the 

opportunity to blend together children in need of care and senior adults with an abundance of time and 

talents to share.  This has been an excellent fit on our campus.   

“We are excited to help the community,” said St. John’s Circle of Care Administrator Tom Goeritz.  Now 

the challenge is to develop staff.  “If we can find the staff, I know we can find the kids,” he said.   

Here at St. John’s we have an established child care program and space to do an expanded program.  “The 

closing of Vista Ridge assisted living apartments last January gives us an opportunity to use the space,” 

said Lindsey Beyer, Community Relations/Foundation Director.  Beyer surveyed parents of children 

attending Springfield Public and St. Raphael Catholic Schools, and has had 130 respondents from which 

110 said there is a need for more child care in Springfield.   

There are two programs offered for childcare- Grandkids and VIK.  The Grandkids program offers care to 

children six weeks old thru pre-school age.  The V.I.K. (Very Important Kids) program provides care for 

school age children 5-12.   

Currently the St John’s Circle of Care Grandkids Program has 48 children ages 4 months to 10 years 

enrolled. Grandkids is currently licensed to care for four infants, ages 6 weeks to 16-18 months with Leeza 

Moe in charge; and with the expansion St. John’s request to the DHS is to increase licensure to eight, 

according to Amy Arredondo, director and lead preschool teacher.   

The toddler program for children 16 months to 33 months is currently licensed for seven children with 

Shandel Sell in charge; and with the expansion St. John’s is asking the state to increase licensure to 14.   

Teresa Lang is in charge of the preschool program for children 3-4 years of age and licensed for 10; with 

the expansion is requesting licensure for 20.   

The program for 4 and 5 year old’s will remain at 10 children.   

St. John’s Circle of Care has also an after-school latchkey program called 

VIK.  With 18 children currently enrolled and Lisa Anderson in charge.   

(Continued on last page) 

Call St. John’s front desk at 507-723-3200 for available Grandkids/VIK spots! 

 

 

 

5 
 

Affordable Housing Available NOW at Cottonwood 

Cottonwood offers private apartments for 
people age 62 or over.  Tenants pay rent of 30% of 

their adjusted gross income after medical expenses.  

Special Features: 
 Includes water, sewer, garbage removal and heat 

 Electric Allowance 

 Clean, Secure Building 

 Beautiful Social Areas 

 Great storage 

 Single story, accessible 

 On-site laundry 

 On-site management 

Cottonwood Ridge offers a warm, 

comfortable, clean setting, privacy and a 

chance to socialize with other friendly 

tenants in beautiful common areas.  Sit 

back, relax and enjoy your freedom at 

Cottonwood! 

Never a dull moment at St. John’s! 

Family Picnic 2018 

Cobden for 

pizza! 

Daycare Christmas 

program 

Christmas Open 

House 

LEADERSHIP TEAM 

Tom Goeritz 

Administrator 

 

Jody Pautzke, RN 

Director of Nursing 

 

Donna Torkelson 

CFO 

 

Jill Drake, LSW  

Social Services Director 

 

Paula Barnes 

HR Director 

 

Alyssa Larson 

Therapeutic Rec. Director 

 

Bob Welch 

Plant Operations Director 

 

Crystal Koepp 

Dietary Supervisor 

 

Melissa Rosales 

Health Info. Director 

 

Noel Wetter 

Chaplain 

 

Lindsey Beyer 

Community Relations 

Foundation Director 

 

Sharon Weller, RN 

Home Care Director 

 

Markay Christensen, RN 

Staff Development Director 

 

Robin McNutt 
Cottonwood/Riverview Manager 

 

Amy Arredondo 

Grandkids/VIK Director 


